[bookmark: _GoBack]Spoke to Joe Appel. The use at 559 Brighton Ave. was retail and bakery. When Rosemont Market moved across the street to 580 Brighton Ave the space at 559 Brighton Ave. remained a bakery and the retail space became a production area to make prepared foods that are sold at the various Rosemont markets in the area. Although there is no retail at 559 Brighton Ave., the food produced there  serves the Rosemont markets. Now catering is being added as an ancillary use to the bakery and food production use at this location.
